
Sauk Prairie Master Plan 
 
We may have an opportunity to get some single track in a new DNR property northwest of 

Madison. About 1,845 acres (maybe up to about 3,500) of the 7,345 acres available will go 

to the DNR. This land has no traditional uses so we stand a very good chance of working 

single track motorcycle trail into the plan for part of the land.  

 

I sent information to WOHMA and some Wisconsin motorcycle clubs asking them to submit a 

letter indicating their desire to include single track motorcycle trail in the master plan for 

the property. 

 

I have been in contact with the DNR concerning how the master planning process will 

proceed and what steps we need to take to make our preferred use for part of the property 

known. I will continue to follow up as we go forward. Those that want to be included on the 

general information stream for the master plan can subscribe at this link: 

http://dnr.wi.gov/master_planning/saukprairie/ 

 

For now, it is important for some clubs to submit their preferences. As we proceed there will 

be public hearings and more opportunities for individuals and clubs to get involved. 

 

As we continue to move I will post updates on this site and via other means. If you have 

questions or concerns feel free to contact me at bryan.much@charter.net. If you e-mail a 

telephone number I will be happy to contact you to discuss this matter. 

 

Here is a sample letter for clubs to use to express their desires for the master plan. There is 

also a link to this same letter on the WOHMA website. 

 

http://dnr.wi.gov/master_planning/saukprairie/
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